VILLAGE OF CAMILLUS
SPECIAL MEETING 
January 12, 2023

Present:  Mayor Richard Waterman			        	Attorney: Robert J. Allan
	   Deputy Mayor Martin Rinaldo 
               Trustee Ann Eckert 					
	   Trustee Cheryl Hutchins				
   Trustee Mark Eckert				 No people in attendance
	   				 
Mayor Waterman opened the meeting at 4:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Upon motion of Mayor Waterman, seconded by Trustee Rinaldo and unanimously approved the meeting moved into Executive Session at 4:00 p.m. to discuss fire department personnel matters and possible litigation.

Upon motion of Trustee Mark Eckert, seconded by Trustee Hutchins the meeting moved out of Executive Session at 4:46 p.m.

Trustee Hutchins stated that to be an officer of the Camillus Fire Department he or she has to be in the department for one full year.  She stated the department would have to change Article 4, Section 4 of the By-laws to allow a qualified person to become a chief if not in the department for one year.

Trustee Hutchins presented a current By-law change to the Board.  Upon motion of Trustee Hutchins, seconded by Trustee Rinaldo and unanimously approved the Board approved the By-law change as presented.

Trustee Hutchins presented an application from Fred Isgar as a member of the Camillus Fire Department.  Upon motion of Trustee Hutchins, seconded by Trustee Rinaldo and unanimously approved Fred Isgar was accepted into the Camillus Fire Department.

Fire Chief James McBride joined the meeting.

Upon motion of Trustee Ann Eckert, seconded by Trustee Mark Eckert and unanimously approved the meeting moved into Executive Session to discuss fire department personnel matters and possible litigation at 4:50 p.m.  

Upon motion of Trustee Hutchins, seconded by Trustee Rinaldo and unanimously approved the meeting moved out of Executive Session at 5:07 p.m.

A discussion was had regarding the heating system in the truck bays.  There are eleven heaters in the truck bays.  There are spark plugs and white rods which are burned out and have to be replaced.  The cost is $670.88 per unit and the total cost would be $7,379.72 to replace all eleven heaters including labor.

Attorney Allan stated because these units are 30 years old you may want to look into another method of heating the truck bays, maybe radiant heat.  

Mayor Waterman brought up a discussion of a company that would alert a majority of the residents in the Village of Camillus by texting their cell phones in case of an emergency.  The cost is around $3000 per year.

Trustee Mark Eckert stated he knows there are more groups that use such a system and he will find out more about their systems.

Upon motion of Trustee Ann Eckert, seconded by Trustee Mark Eckert and unanimously approved the meeting adjourned at 5:23 p.m.

Sharon Norcross
Village Clerk/Treasurer

